SHONTEL M. BROWN 11TH DISTRICT, OHIO

449 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 (202) 225–7032

25200 Chagrin Boulevard, Suite 200 Beachwood, OH 44122 (216) 522–4900

> 17021 LORAIN AVENUE CLEVELAND, OH 44111 (216) 535–1100

SHONTELBROWN.HOUSE.GOV

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE

RANKING MEMBER,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON GENERAL FARM
COMMODITIES, RISK MANAGEMENT,
AND CREDIT

SUBCOMMITTEE ON NUTRITION, FOREIGN AGRICULTURE, AND HORTICULTURE

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND ACCOUNTABILITY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC GROWTH, ENERGY POLICY, AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS

SELECT COMMITTEE ON THE STRATEGIC COMPETITION BETWEEN THE UNITED STATES AND THE CHINESE COMMUNIST PARTY

April 19, 2024

Administrator Veronica Vanterpool Office of the Administrator Federal Transit Administration 1200 New Jersey Ave., SE, 9th Floor Washington, DC 20590-9898

Dear Administrator Vanterpool:

I am writing in support of Greater Cleveland Regional Transit Authority's (GCRTA) application to the Low-No Emission/Bus and Bus Facilities Grant Program through the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) of the Department of Transportation (DOT) to help fund its Electric Vehicle Pilot Program.

Through its Electric Vehicle Pilot Program, the GCRTA has a unique opportunity to impact our community through reliable and environmentally safe transportation. Through this program, they will pilot electric buses at the GCRTA Hayden Garage, which is one of its crucial bus facilities and a hub that services a large portion of Cuyahoga County. By piloting this project at the Hayden Garage, GCRTA is taking steps towards making meaningful change in a community that needs it. By servicing areas with higher rates of poverty and unemployment with cleaner, zero-emission electric buses, GCRTA helps improve local air quality and contributes to the goals of the Justice40 Initiative.

An exciting aspect of GCRTA's Electric Vehicle Pilot Program is the shift from diesel to electric buses. This will increase the safety and reliability of GCRTA's transit system and demonstrate its commitment to protecting the environment and serving communities. The pilot program is also designed to gather valuable data that will lay the groundwork for a larger-scale transition to zero-emission vehicles.

GCRTA's application for funding through the DOT/FTA's Low-No Emission and Bus and Bus Facilities Programs is not just an investment in public transportation but also a strategic move towards a more equitable and sustainable future for all residents of the area.

Thank you for your attention to this important proposal that will greatly benefit our region. I respectfully request that the Greater Cleveland Regional Transit Authority's proposal be given careful review and consideration.

Sincerely,

Shontel M. Brown Member of Congress